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ORGANIZATION: Westside Development Corporation (WDC) - Board of Directors

POSTING LANGUAGE:

Discussion and possible action on a Memorandum of Understanding between the City of San Antonio,
Edgewood Independent School District, Alamo Colleges and the Westside Development Corporation for
capital improvements at the Westside Education and Training Center, located at 563 SW 40th Street.

SUMMARY:

The Westside Development Corporation, along with the City of San Antonio, Edgewood Independent School
District and the Alamo Colleges, has been negotiating, for nearly twelve months, terms of a memorandum
of understanding for capital improvements at the Westside Education and Training Center, which is located
at SW 40th Street and Old Highway 90. Staff will present the latest draft version for consideration by the
Board of Directors.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

General

The Westside Development Corporation has been in long-term discussions with the Alamo Colleges about
how to improve and expand workforce training programs at the Westside Education and Training Center. It
was agreed that improvements to the current campus - the former Lincoln Elementary School - are
necessary to maximize the full use of the current space, which lacks necessary ADA accommodations; thus
preventing the use of second floor classrooms. In addition, new construction on the site will expand
programming to meet the demand from employers for a skilled local workforce.

A request to Councilman Ray Lopez for assistance in securing funds for those immediate improvements
resulted in a $500,000 allocation in the fiscal year 2015 budget to the WDC. The approval of this
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resulted in a $500,000 allocation in the fiscal year 2015 budget to the WDC. The approval of this
memorandum of agreement will meet one of the required conditions to receive the funds.

The agreement addresses several key components of the site, including, but not limited to:

· Long-term lease of the property owned by the Edgewood Independent School District

· Long-term commitment by the Alamo Colleges to provide educational programming

· Commitment by the Alamo Colleges to make improvements to the site, including procurement
and project management

· Matching contributions by the partners to complete the Tier I improvements

The WDC will reimburse Alamo Colleges for the improvements, up to $500,000. It will also coordinate
continued planning for future site improvements and funding.

All governing bodies of the parties are slated to consider the agreement during the months of September
and October.

FISCAL IMPACT:

Approval of this memorandum of agreement by all parties will result in the receipt of $500,000 from the
City of San Antonio to be used for Tier I capital improvements to the WETC campus.

In addition, as a term of the agreement, the WDC will acquire a long-term lease for office space on the
campus, resulting in an estimated savings in rent of $169,000 over the course of ten years.

RECOMMENDATION:

Option 1: Staff recommends the Board approve the Memorandum of Agreement, as presented, and then
authorize the Executive Committee to approve any changes to that agreement deemed to not substantially
diminish the WDC’s position.

Option 2: Take no action and convene a Special Meeting of the Board of Directors, to consider this one
item, as soon as the final draft is completed.
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